

CITY OF MALDEN

Health Department / Board of Health

215Pleasant St., 3nd Flr Malden, MA 02148 781-397-7000 ext. 2049 (P) Christopher Webb, Director

Malden Board of Health Meeting Minutes January 27, 2022, at 6 PM Virtual Meeting

Members in Attendance: Scune Carrington, Chairperson, Dr. Singh Member

Clerk: Christopher Webb

- 1. Motion by Dr. Singh to accept the minutes from the October 15, 202, Board of Health meeting.
- 2. Mr. Webb gave the Board an update on COVID vaccinations in Malden. In summary, the areas in need of additional outreach are the 12-15 year old finishing second doses and booster shots in general. See the attached Excel Spreadsheet
- 3. Mr. Webb informed the Board that the ARPA funding has gone well. This funding ahs supported recovery coach trainings, a City Hall Greeter, Medical Administrative Assistant, and a clinician for the residents of the hotel shelter. Additional submittals are expected for Malden is Moving and an epidemiologist.
- 4. Mr. Webb informed the Board that the Malden School District did sign up for the test kit program for schools. Teachers and students will be given a supply of test kits so if they become symptomatic, they can test and exclude themselves from school. This is a step away from the Test and Stay program formerly in place.
- 5. Mr. Webb informed the Board that Mr. Matnog has shown great initiative in collecting monies owed the department through permitting and fines. Once he was aware that this office has no way of knowing when a fine or permit is paid for in the Treasurer's Office he took it upon himself to balance the BOH accounts with the Treasure's accounts. As of this date collections are going very well.
- 6. Old & New Business None.

Motion to adjourn by Dr. Singh, Seconded by Mrs. Carrington. Meeting adjourned at 7:20PM

Chris Webb, Clerk.